
Minutes of a meeting of Letwell Parish Council held at the Village Hall on March 18th 
2019 at 7.30 pm. 

 
 
Present: Alan Nettleship, chairman, Jenny Straw, Martyn Sharpe and Matthew Bell. 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were read and confirmed. 
 
Matters Arising: 657/19 The council discussed plans to install an interpretive panel in the 
village. The scheme would be able to proceed once the half yearly precept had been 
received in early April.  
658/19 The clerk reported that the application for online banking was moving forward and 
would hopefully be approved in the near future.  
659/19 Streetpride had not taken any action so far to replace the street signs which had 
been uprooted at the junction of Lamb Lane and Ivy Lodge Lane. The clerk was instructed to 
raise the issue once more with RMBC. 
 
Accounts:  660/19 Firbeck Parish Council £31.74p, Flag contribution, proposed M Sharpe, 
seconded J Straw;  
661/19 Louise Addy £17.20p, duck feed, proposed M Bell, seconded A Nettleship. 
 
Any Other business:  662/19 The clerk would inquire about the removal of a fallen tree on 
Barker Hades Road.  
663/19 The council felt it could not take any action over the installation of a spotlight beside 
the sycamore tree at the rear of Church lane. It was suggested that the complainant might 
want to investigate whether the spotlight contravened wildlife legislation.  
664/19 The clerk reported that he and the chairman had attended a meeting of the parochial 
church council, who had agreed to set up a sub committee to press ahead with the 
installation of toilet facilities at St Peter's. The chairman and the clerk would be meeting an 
architect later in the week to discuss the proposals further.  
665/19 The council would speak to neighbouring residents to try and resolve parking 
problems on land near the telephone kiosk on Barker Hades Road.  
666/19 The council would also try and resolve complaints about the continuing presence of 
the traffic cones at the top of Barker hades road. 
667/19 The council agreed to contact the planning dept and express serious concern about 
the contravention of the planning permission relating to the large barn at North Farm at 
Gildingwells. Local residents attended the meeting and expressed the view that RMBC 
should take strong and punitive action against the owner. 
668/19 The council agreed to meet again on Monday April 15th to discuss in detail the plans 
for the interpretive panel. 
 
There being no further business the meeting ended at 9.15 pm 
 


